APPROVED 04/01/16
PIMA COUNTY CORRECTIONS OFFICER RETIREMENT BOARD

THE CORRECTIONS OFFICER RETIREMENT BOARD OF PIMA COUNTY, ARIZONA MET IN SESSION IN THE 1st FLOOR, CONFERENCE ROOM AT 130 W. CONGRESS, TUCSON, ARIZONA ON WEDNESDAY, MARCH 2, 2016.

VOTING MEMBERS PRESENT:
Jennifer Cabrera
Leo Duffner

Georgia Brousseau 

Stephen Faulstich

              VOTING MEMBERS ABSENT:

Denise Strang 
OTHERS PRESENT: 


David A. McEvoy, Board Attorney






Jaime Carpenter, Board Secretary
The meeting was called to order at 9:12 a.m. by Ms. Cabrera. 
Item 1 on the agenda was a Roll Call.  Attendance, as listed above. 

Item 2 on the agenda was the Pledge of Allegiance. 

Item 3 on the agenda was the approval of minutes from the board meeting held 02/03/16.  Mr. Duffner moved that the minutes be approved as presented.  Mr. Faulstich seconded the motion and it carried unanimously.

Item 4 on the agenda was discussion and possible action regarding New Membership forms processed and submitted to CORP but pending the completion of a pre-employment medical exam.  The secretary advised that Kathryn Reavis, has no noted pre-existing conditions prior to her membership into CORP on 02/02/16 and Regina McCain, has no noted pre-existing conditions prior to her membership into CORP on 04/11/15.  There now only two CORP members with a pending pre-existing conditions medical evaluation.  No action taken. 
Item 5 on the agenda was the Application for Separation – Refund for Jorge Acosta, Lynnette Koller and Javier Siqueiros Barraza.  Mr. Faulstich moved to approve the applications.  Ms. Brousseau seconded the motion and it carried unanimously. 
Item 6 on the agenda was the Application for Normal Retirement for Jerry Jimenez with 23.09 years of credited service, effective 03/01/16.  Mr. Faulstich moved to approve the application.  Mr. Duffner seconded the motion and it carried unanimously.  

Item 7 on the agenda was a review of pending legislation and discussion.  There was none.  
Item 8 on the agenda was a review of correspondence with the Corrections Officer Retirement Plan.  The secretary reviewed with the board the Transfer of Service for Mark A. Bret, as per the letter to him from PSPRS dated 02/09/16.  The secretary then reviewed an email from PSPRS on 03/01/16, stating that Prop 124 does not affect CORP.  
Item 9 on the agenda was other board business.  The secretary reviewed with the board the disability retiree medical re-evaluation schedule, advising that there were no follow-up IMEs scheduled for 2016.  The secretary then advised that the she was unavailable for the meeting scheduled on 04/06/16 and requested it be re-scheduled.  Mr. McEvoy also advised that he is unavailable for the meeting on 06/01/16.  The secretary was directed to coordinate the conference room and PSPRS board availability and reschedule the April and June meetings, accordingly.    
Item 10 on the agenda was a Call to the Public.  There was none.
Thereafter, upon motion duly made, seconded and unanimously approved, the meeting was adjourned at 9:25 a.m. 
Jaime K. Carpenter, Secretary 
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